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Fresh Faith This Fall

	 As summer begins to wind down and we turn the page toward a new school season, we find 
ourselves filled with gratitude for the ways God has moved in our church family this year—and full of 
anticipation for what’s ahead. Fall at First UMC is always a time of renewed energy and fresh beginnings, 
and this year is no exception.

	 Beginning Sunday, August 10, we return to our Fall Sunday Morning Schedule:

	 	 • 8:45 AM Modern Worship in the Theatre

	 	 • 9:00 AM Relaxed Traditional Worship in the Sanctuary

	 	 • 10:00 AM Sunday School for all ages

	 	 • 11:00 AM Traditional Worship in the Sanctuary

	 I hope you’ll make plans now to be part of this rhythm of worship and discipleship. Whether 
you’ve been here for decades or you’re just finding your place, Sunday mornings are a time to connect, 
grow, and center ourselves in God’s grace together.
	 We’ll also be launching a new sermon series titled Fresh Faith: Why It’s Needed and How It’s 
Lived. In this series, we’ll explore how faith can be renewed in our everyday lives through prayer, rest, 
study, and service. Each week will offer practical guidance and spiritual encouragement as we seek to 
live with a faith that is vibrant, grounded, and fresh for this new season.
	 Don’t forget that Wednesday Evening Fellowship returns on Wednesday, August 20.  We invite 
you to join us with expectation, and to lean into what God might be ready to do in you and through you. 
Let’s step into this new season together with Fresh Faith. 
	 With expectant hope! 

	 Justin and Melissa
	

Note from our Co-Senior Pastors

Rev. Melissa Lowe
Co-Senior Pastor
704-864-4371 
melissa.lowe@fumcgastonia.org

Rev. Justin Lowe
Co-Senior Pastor
704-864-4371
justin.lowe@fumcgastonia.org
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Worship Arts Ministry Jill Willis
Director of Traditional Worship
704-864-4371
jill.willis@fumcgastonia.org

Anthony Pero
Director of Modern Worship
704-864-4371
anthony.pero@fumcgastonia.org

 

 

Worship Arts Ministry 
 
 

Group / Leader Description Time & Location Start Date 
Morning Bells 
Jill  

Ring  for 9:00 worship 
All are invited 
 

As Needed 
Room 113 or Sanctuary 

August 10th 

Youth Handbells 
Jill 

6th-12th grades. 
Music reading ability and/or 
experience in bells is helpful 
 

4:30 – 5:15 Sundays 
Room 113 

September 7 

First Brass 
Jill 

All ages, 2nd year +, youth and 
adults 
 

3:45 – 4:30 Sundays 
Room 112 

September 7 

Youth Choir 
Jill 

6th – 12th grades 
 

5:15 – 6:00 Sundays 
Room 112 
 

September 7 

    

Chancel Handbells 
Jill 

Adults & Youth (10th-12th 
grades) 
 

6:30 – 7:30 Wednesdays 
Room 113 
 

August 6 

Chancel Choir 
Jill 

Adults & Youth (10th -12th 
grades/experience helpful) 
 

7:30 – 9:00 Wednesdays 
Room 112 
 

August 6 

Asbury Ringers 
Jill, Charlene & Robin 

Intermediate handbells 
2nd and 3rd year ringers (have 
already been in Ready Ringers) 

4:30 – 5:00 Wednesdays 
Room 113 
 

August 20 

Music Makers 
Lisa & Julie 

3 – 4 year olds- Kindergarten 5:15 – 5:45 Wednesdays 
 Room 114 – Jill’s Office 
 

August 20 

Wesley Choir 
Charlene &  
Susan Stacey 

1st-2nd grades 5:00 – 5:45 Wednesdays 
Room 119 
 

August 20 

Asbury Choir 
Jill & Katie 

3rd – 5th grades 5:00 – 5:45 Wednesdays 
Room 112 
 

August 20 

 

August…
Hello dear Friends! We had some wonderful 
celebrations for Susan Lisle and Timothy 
Scruggs in July and I am grateful to you all 
for how beautifully you have loved them! As 
we turn the page into a new month we look 
forward to the start up of our WEF activities 
and the return of our music ensembles! 
Please take a moment to sign your children 
up by using the QR code below! Children’s 
Ensembles begin on August 20th, and 
Youth Ensembles begin September 7th. 
I am looking forward to making beautiful, 
worshipful music with everyone! 
                                                        -Jill
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PreschoolRebecca Denton
Director of Preschool
704-864-5188
rebecca@fumcgastonia.org

Preschool Science & Water Works 
Summer Camp: A Splashing Success! 
From July 14–18, our Preschool Science 
and Water Works Summer Camp offered 
a refreshing and exciting week for our little 
learners. The children enjoyed a mix of 
hands-on science experiments, creative 
water-themed crafts, and joyful water 
play—all designed to keep them active, 
curious, and cool during the summer 
heat. From splashing in kiddie pools to 
exploring the wonders of water through 
fun-filled games and activities, each 
day was packed with laughter, learning, 
and plenty of memorable moments. It 
was truly a joy to help create such a 
meaningful and playful experience for our 
preschoolers. Our dedicated preschool 
teachers will return in mid-August to 
prepare for another amazing school year. 
We look forward to welcoming students 
and families back at Parent/Student 
Orientation on August 28!

                                             -Rebecca
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Children's Ministry Margaret Petrey Smith
Director of Children’s Ministries
704-864-4371
margaret.smith@fumcgastonia.org

What a wonderful and busy summer we are 
having! Vacation Bible School was absolutely 
outstanding, thanks to so many from our 
congregation and community. A special 
retreat just for our Rising 6th Graders was 
held at Common Ground in Stanley. And in 
just a few short weeks, the new school year 
begins! Please make plan to join us on August 
10th as we officially kick off the new Sunday 
School year as well as August 20th for a new 
beginning of Wednesday Night Fellowship. 
What a joy and a privilege it is to be in ministry 
with you!

Thanks very much,

Margaret
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Youth MinistryHollie Luther
Director of Youth Ministries
704-864-4371
hollie.luther@fumcgastonia.org
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Youth Ministry
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“I just want to be seen”
	
	 As summer draws to a close, and another school year begins, I can’t help but think of the 
students and teachers who dread going back to campus because they feel invisible.
	  I now have the benefit of being in ministry with teens and adults. And guess what? There are 
a lot of similarities.Many adults are apprehensive to begin a new day because they too feel out of 
sight.
	 Recently, I watched “On the Road” with Steve Hartman. I encourage you to do the same but 
in case you are still on summer break, I will share a bit of the story.
	 In Waunakee, WI, an 18-year-old was a loner. Some of her classmates knew her in elementary 
school, but they had not spoken in years. Something happened along the way, but no one could 
really say why.
	 This longing for connection is not uncommon for most of us, but it’s the courage this 18-year-
old embraced that made a difference. Instead of playing the blame game, she literally designed a 
mechanism to reconnect.
	 Every day after school she painted a portrait of each senior classmate.  She put in 600 hours 
of work to create 44 paintings to present as graduation gifts. Imagine the reaction of her classmates 
to these masterpieces. God designed each of us special.
	 We think the church should look different and it should! But we are a community comprised of 
human beings so it’s not always that simple.
	 Just this week, I saw people struggling “just to be seen” with their grief, doubt, fear, 
celebration and worth. Lord, help us take responsibility and pay more attention to others and try to 
see the face of God in each person we encounter. Amen.

Becky Greene,	 	 	 	 	 	         Scan for Facebook video:
Director of Spiritual Formation

Adult Discipleship Ministry Becky Greene
Director of Spiritual Formation
704-864-4371 ext. 227
becky@fumcgastonia.org

Tuesday Adult Small Groups
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Wednesday Adult Small Groups
Parenting Series:

Facing the Unexpected Curveballs of Life with Your 
Child 

Dr. Leigh Smith, Lesley Ford Cogburn
Aug. 20, 27, Sept. 3 

Third Floor Conference Room – Gathering Space 

Embracing the Gift of Your Child
Meredith Dangle

Sept. 10
Third Floor Conference Room – Gathering Space

Facing the Unexpected Curveballs of Life with Your 
Child 

Sept. 17, 24
Hannah & Cody Coleman

Third Floor Conference Room – Gathering Space

Sabbath
Discipleship is about being transformed into the 

likeness of Jesus. This group of women provides a holy 
connection to life. Jesus and one another.

Led by: Clara Harris

Prayer Pause
A Group of women who are faithful followers of Jesus 

example in Luke 5:16. “He frequently withdrew to pray”. 
Join us if you need to pause from the wilderness of 

everyday life and pause, press re-set and pray.
Led by: Becky Greene

Mid Week Bible Study
Join us for prayers and “biblical stories that we live.”

Led by: Rev. Dr. Greg Gordon
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Men’s Study Group
Men Don’t Run in the Rain – a son’s reflection on 
life, faith, and an Iconic Father by Rick Burgess
Few things shape a life more profoundly than the 
lessons of a father. Join this inter-generational 
discussion on being the best role model you can 
be at home, church and community.
Led by: Gordon Haygood and others in class

Wednesday Adult Small Groups

Thursday Adult Small Groups
Embrace 
Find Contentment in All Circumstances
This Bible study helps you learn to live through life’s 
failures and successes, draw near to God in a world 
of trials, find contentment in all circumstances, and 
much more. Some of today’s best-loved Christian 
authors and speakers look at the spiritual lessons 
learned from twelve daring women in the Bible and 
what they mean for you today.
Led by: Class

WOW  Nothing to Prove
Fall study for WOW ( Women Of the Word) 
group on zoom led by Marti Sell “Nothing to 
Prove” by Jennie Allen an 8 week study of the 
Gospel of John. Tired of striving? Join us as 
we walk together through key passages in the 
Gospel of John encouraging us with the good 
news that we dont have to prove anything 
because Jesus has proven everything! ALL are 
welcome! 
Leader: Marti Sell
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Friends On The Go

Images from Breakfast at 
Bojangles during the summer 
months!

United Women In Faith

Joy Sunday School
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Lisa Marisiddaiah
First UMC Community 
Health Ministry
nurse@fumcgastonia.org

First UMC Community Health Ministry

Christmas in July- 
The Community Health Ministry 
sponsored an outreach project 
to benefit the Seniors who live at 
Glenwood Gardens apartment 
complex and Juniper Gardens 
nursing home in Gastonia. 
Practical and essential items were 
collected through donations, 
community partnerships and few 
purchases. 

Please consider donating 
blood on August 4th. 
One pint of blood can 
potentially save up to 3 
lives!!  A single unit of 
blood can be separated 
into red blood cells, 
plasma and platelets, each 
of which can be transfused 
to different patients with 
different needs!
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Financial Report
Year to Date June 2025 Financial Results

Total spending through June 2025 was $1,059,616 ($12,815 less than budget).
Total revenue in the same period was $ $925,487 ($10,473 less than budget).
Consolidated cash flow was $134,129 negative (Kitchen/Food Service was $2,391
positive, Preschool was $1,134 positive and Church Operations was $137,654
negative.) If you desire additional information please do not hesitate to contact
the Church Business Office.

Your continued support of our Church is deeply appreciated. As we all know,
FUMC Gastonia is actively carrying out our ministries and missions throughout the
year. Please make every effort to make your donations as early as possible during
the year. Thank you for being a valued member of First UMC!

Your Finance Committee
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Hands & Feet Missions
Rev. Melissa Lowe
Co-Senior Pastor
704-864-4371 
melissa.lowe@fumcgastonia.org



19

Sympathy To:       

Mike Griffith on the death of his mother, Sandra Griffith, 
who died on June 23, 2025.

The family and friends of Clyde Jones, who recently 
passed away in Chapel Hill, North Carolina.

The family and friends of Dr. Bobbie Haynes Rowland, 
who died on July 12, 2025.

The family and friends of Michael Stephen Bookout, 
who died on July 12, 2025.

Royce and May Robinson on the death of their 
daughter, Kelly Robinson Stanley, 

who died on July 21, 2025.

Fielding Yelverton on the death of her step-father, 
Kenneth Edwin Mayhew, who died on July 21, 2025.

To reach a Pastor on nights or 
weekends, please call the church
 office 704-864-4371 it will direct 
you to the ext. 247 and you will be 
forwarded to the minister on call. 

Minister  on  Call  Schedule

To get a weekly e-blast or a monthly 
newsletter in your inbox, email 

stephanie.s@fumcgastonia.org 
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Date: 9:00 AM 
Online

9:00 AM 
In-Person

11:00 AM 
In Person

11:00 AM 
Online

In Person 
Totals

July 6 58 66 151 165 214

July 13 47 43 159 179 202

July 20 31 50 216 147 266

July 27 48 46 175 200 221

Take Note Sunday Morning Views & Attendance

First United Methodist 
Church of Gastonia, NC

FUMCGastonia

Connect with us...
Sign up to receive 
Newsletters online

Website: www.fumcgastonia.org
Phone: 704.864.4371
Email: contact@fumcgastonia.org
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Gastonia, NC 28053
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Periodicals postage paid at Gastonia, 
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POSTMASTER: Send address changes 
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Sign up

For any additions to the newsletter, please submit
submissions by the 15th of the month at

fumcgastonia.org/resources/communications-promotions-request


